NACRO

New Apostolic church Relief Organisation

IN LOVING MEMORY OF

TEBUHO YUBAI

8MAY,1967—31DECEMBER, 2023

It is with profound sadness that The New Apostolic Church Relief Organisation (NACRO) mourns the demise of
Mzt. Tebuho Yubai. The Late Mr. Yubai was born on 8 May 1967 in Senanga, Western Province in Zambia. He
went on to live a full life of showing love to others with a great passion and dedication to his work. He was a
committed humanitarian worker and worked hard to ensure the marveled ransformation of Henwood Foundation
to NACRO (The Humanitarian wing of the New Apostolic Church District 28). He will be remembered for his
numerous and successful projects among them: the Chabota Skills Training Centre in Chibombo; the Mantapala
Refugee settlement in Nchelenge; Ganda Community School in Kazungula, Makapaela school in Mongu, the
early childhood community development schools in Mzuzu & Lilongwe and many other projects he managed
with the support of many donors during disasters and pandemics. He managed financial inclusion programmes,

sanitation programmes and climate resilience projects all, which added to improved livelihoods in areas of reach.

Mzt. Yubai worked over 25 years with the community of small producers, Civil Society Organisations , coopera-
tives specializing in agriculture production, marketing, strategic management and organizational development to
mention but a few. He had been involved in building the capacity of small producers through economic produc-

tion analysis, value chain analysis and promotion, business management training and technical advice.

He received professional training up to postgraduate level in Business Administration and Marketing. He
obtained a degree of Masters in Business Administration from Copperbelt University, Kitwe, Zambia and a
Postgraduate Diploma in Marketing from the Chartered Institute of Marketing of the United Kingdom.

Mr. Yubai served as Executive Director for NACRO from 1st October 2012 until his demise on 31st December,
2023. NACRO celebrates his life of warm heartedness and open-mindedness—not easy to offend, humourous,

full of humility, very mature and willingness to help others grow.
If service to mankind is the rentals we pay for our stay on earth, then his were fully paid.

May our love, prayers and sympathy repose with his dear family. Rest In Eternal Peace, Mr. Yubai.

PATRICIA M. HANTUMBA
Board Chairperson, NACRO
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